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When Prince Charles met Grant 
  

What a couple of 
memorable days Mum. 
Dad and I had in 
London!  It felt like we 
were away for a fortnight 
rather than just a few days. 
 
The investiture itself was 
the highlight, it really 
started when our taxi was 
allowed to drive through 
the archway in 
Buckingham Palace and I 
couldn’t help but wave at 
all the school children who 
were watching on!  Our 
taxi was directed to the 

ramp where a member of staff was ready to guide me ‘behind-
the-scenes’ and during which she told me that Prince Charles 
was hosting the investiture. 
 Mum and Dad were guided to the grand ballroom where the 
ceremony was taking place and ended-up sitting in the front 
row opposite where Prince Charles was standing and I could 
see them via a live TV stream to where all the recipients were 
waiting to be called to go for their investiture.   
 Whilst waiting, a staff member approached me to ask if it was 
OK for Prince Charles to shake my hand!!!  When my name 
was eventually was called forward and I met Charles, I was 
touched when he said ‘I believe you invented a most brilliant 
spoon’ and he asked what other ideas that I had in the 
pipeline. 
 Afterwards, there was a long queue for photos, but as soon as 
I was spotted in the queue, I was ushered through and got my 
photos taken with my parents outside.  Fortunately it had dried 
up by then.  Then the police enquired if we had a car in the 
Palace and when we told him that we wanted a taxi, he went 
out and flagged one down and directed him into the Palace 
grounds (taxi driver thought he had done something wrong 
being directed into Buckingham Palace by an armed Police 
Officer!) 
 Other highlights included a delicious lunch at the Shard, 
seeing the musical ‘Kinky Boots’, going to Madame Tussauds 
as well as travelling to and from London first class by train. 
  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Well Done Julie! 
Congratulations to Julie MacPherson of Blackhall (left, below) who 
recently represented Scotland in the Commonwealth Games at the 
Gold Coast. Here are a few of her thoughts about the experience. 

 

 

 

 

 

I have just returned from the Gold Coast having represented 
Scotland in badminton at the Commonwealth Games. This 
was my first Commonwealth Games and it was an amazing 
experience to be part of a multi-sport event in which Scots get 
to compete under the Scotland flag.  

Four years ago in Glasgow I was part of the Achieve 
programme which is for young athletes who have the potential 
to get picked for the next Commonwealth Games. This 
allowed us to go and watch different sports and visit the 
athletes’ village which gave me a great insight to the 
atmosphere and bond that Team Scotland have, so it was an 
amazing feeling to be part of the team for Gold Coast. 

I played in both the team and individual events. Scotland 
reached the quarter-finals of the team event losing out to 
Malaysia, the eventual silver medallists. In the individual 
events, I lost to strong English opponents who also went on to 
win silver. Despite these losses, I gained a wealth of 
experience by playing former Olympic. World and 
Commonwealth medallists. I’m now back in training again for 
the next one in Birmingham 2022! 
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JUDO FOR BOYS AND GIRLS 5-15 YEARS

SPECIAL OFFER
UPON ENROLMENT TO CLASS

Offer is for a limited period and is at the discretion of Destination Judo

www.destinationjudo.com
0131 467 9054
www.destinationjudo.com
0131 467 9054

info@destinationjudo.com

J U N I O R  J U D O
B L A C K H A L L

Working in partnership with Active Schools

FREE JUDO SUIT (worth £40)

 
 

 
Adverts, preferably sent as a pdf, are accepted in two 
sizes, either: 

page portrait (9cm x 13cm) 
£42.50 per issue or £150 for four consecutive issues 

or 
page landscape (9 x 6.5 cm) 

£22.50 per issue or £80 for four consecutive issues 
 
For further information please contact : 
   Kay Rich on 332 8502 

 

BRIAN SALVONA ROOFING

Slating, Tiling Flat Roof Work,
Rhones, Gutters, Chimneys,

Pointing, Harling

336 3550
BRIAN SALVONA

41 MAIN STREET, DAVIDSON’S MAINS
EDINBURGH EH4 5BZ

you will be surprised
by what we do

photos on canvas
window graphics
illuminated signs
digital prints
bespoke signs
plaques
site signs
shop fascias
photos in acrylic

banners
vehicle graphics
directories
a-boards
exhibition stands
built up/ �at cut letters
safety signs
architectural signs
pop-up banners/ stands

	
	
	
	
	

	

TAYLOR PROPERTY SERVICES Ltd 
All	aspects	of	property	maintenance	

APPROVED	FLATROOF	CONTRACTOR	OF	
FIRESTONE	EPDM	RUBBER	SYSTEM	

20	YEARS	GUARANTEE	
SLATING:	TILING:	HARLING:	STONEWORK:	
POINTING:	GUTTERS:	CHIMNEYS	REMOVED:	
EXTERNAL	PAINTING:	GAS	COWLS:	RHONES:	

YEARLY	GUTTER	CLEANING	with		
FREE	ROOF	CHECK	
Call	0131	312	7826	
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Beginning with a Question 
 
Whether in an exam paper or job interview, beginning with a question seems a proper 
place to start. It helps to bring a sharper focus, it’s conversational, it reveals gaps in 
knowledge, and it’s quite natural. 
 
Children seem to use questions instinctively to find out more about our world and 
everyday life. Of course, there are lazy questions and there are thoughtful and 
profound questions. The difference is hard to explain, but anyone who has ever heard 
or asked a great question, asked at the right time, will immediately know why good, careful, thoughtful questions are 
always worth asking. 
  
When it comes to questions about faith, Christians have often pointed to the example of God asking Adam and Eve, 
‘Where are you?’ (Genesis 3:9), and the way in which Jesus interacts with people in the New Testament. Here are just a 
few of the questions of Jesus: 
  
What are you looking for? What do you want me to do for you? Have I been with you for so long a time and you still do 
not know me? If you love only those who love you, what credit is that to you? Do you want to be well? Do you see this 
woman? What good is it to gain the whole world but forfeit your soul? Is not life more than food and the body more than 
clothing? Who is greater, the one seated at the table, or the one who serves? Do you think that I have come to establish 
peace on the earth? Which of you would hand his son a stone when he asks for a loaf of bread, or a snake when he asks 
for a fish? How can you believe, when you accept praise from one another and do not seek the praise that comes from the 
only God? Did I not tell you that if you believe you will see the glory of God? Why do you call me ‘Lord, Lord,’ but do 
not do what I command? Why do you break the commandment of God for the sake of your tradition? For which of these 
good works are you trying to stone me? Do you think that I cannot call upon my Father and he will not provide me at this 
moment with more than twelve legions of angels? Would you like some breakfast? Have you come to believe because you 
have seen me? I am the resurrection and the life; whoever believes in me, even if he dies, will live, and everyone who lives 
and believes in me will never die. Do you believe this? Do you love me? 
  
Perhaps starting with questions isn’t such a bad idea after all, is it? Even so, some may be suspicious or reluctant of 
starting with questions. Some may find them leading or loaded. But, as you can see, Jesus used questions, which, for me, 
is the strongest reason to use them.  
 
Time and time again, when Jesus asked a question it suddenly brought everything into focus, not just for the one he was 
asking, but for everyone listening as well. His questions were and are personal, direct, challenging and certainly 
demanding. Indeed, His questions demand, from everyone, a response, so that everyone can see more clearly the motives, 
behaviours, assumptions, and all the harshness that often rages under the surface. Questions can help us to concentrate, 
pay attention, and think together. A good question can transform a frustrating discussion into a life-changing moment, 
when reality breaks through ignorance or illusion.  
 
In these moments, when we gently ask the right questions of others or ourselves we can sometimes get under a question, 
and meet the one behind it. In the words of T.S. Eliot, “Oh my soul, be prepared for the coming of the Stranger. Be 
prepared for him who knows how to ask questions.”  
 
My dear friend, the message of Jesus continues to come in power, reality and compassion and is able to answer the deeper 
questions that come bursting out when the door is opened. Today, maybe, like so many others, you have many questions 
and you are seeking for answers. Let me encourage you to draw near to Him and let Him bring you to a place of certainty 
and assurance. He knows who you are and every detail of your life, including your doubts. 
 
As you draw near to Him, also be prepared that He Himself will ask of you, one or two questions which will demand 
from you an answer and a response. I wonder, what will you say and what will you do? 
 
Wishing you every blessing 
 
Benjamin 
(Minister) 
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Since the previous edition of the Blackhall Bulletin went to press the congregation has voted to embark on the Building for the Future 
project and the Kirk Session has authorised the steering group to take the next steps.  
 
The aim is very much to complete the whole project encompassing both the sanctuary and the halls but, of course, there are both 
practical and financial implications to this. Leaving aside the financial ones for the moment, it is clear that we could not have both the 
sanctuary and the halls out of commission at the same time. We will therefore be doing the work on the sanctuary as phase 1.  
 
The architect is currently working on developing more detailed plans, for the work to be done on the sanctuary. This is quite a lengthy 
process and will involve more consultation with the steering group to take account of ideas, which they and members of the 
congregation have put forward.  When the specifications have been agreed the architects will prepare documents for submission for 
planning permissions and building warrants and of course, authority from the Presbytery and Church Head Office to go ahead. When 
all that is completed tender documents will have to be prepared and the tender process itself will have to be gone through. Only after 
all that can we expect to see any physical work being done. 
 
Of course, all of this is dependent on our being able to raise the money for the project and the fund-raising sub-committee has already 
been planning for this. By the time this edition of the Bulletin goes out the fund-raising process will have been launched at an event 
on Saturday 26th of May. As previously indicated, the sale of Church House and a significant number of pledges already received 
mean that the campaign is off to a very good start. Given this, there is every reason to hope that we will be able to get the necessary 
funds and permissions to start phase 1 as soon as the plans have been fully developed and also to hope that phase 2 can follow 
relatively soon afterwards. 
 
We are embarking on an exciting stage in the church’s history and, although there is bound to be some disruption along the way, the 
end result is an enticing prospect. Although the process itself is about bricks and mortar the underlying purpose is all about the church 
community and hopefully it can help to bring everyone together in a shared enterprise, including not only the congregation as such but 
also all those who use or visit the halls. There will be regular updates in the Blackhall Bulletin to keep you abreast of what is 
happening. 
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MHD Law LLP
We are delighted to announce our inclusion in the Law
Awards of Scotland:

FAMILY LAW FIRM OF THE YEAR – winner 2010

PRIVATE CLIENT FIRM OF THE YEAR – shortlisted 2011

UP AND COMING FIRM OF THE YEAR – nominated 2009

We would be happy to assist in any of the 
following areas of law:-

• House purchases and sales including Estate Agency;

• Family (including mediation, separation and divorce), Child
and Education law;

• Private Client law including preparation of Wills, Executries
(winding up estates), Powers of Attorney and Guardianship,
Older client (Elderly Law), Trust administration, Financial
and Investment Advice and Capital Tax planning.

45 Queen Charlotte Street, 
Leith, Edinburgh, EH6 7HT

Tel: 0131 555 0616; 
Fax: 0131 553 1523
www.mhdlaw.co.uk

For a free initial discussion 
please contact:-

Kieran Fitzpatrick
kieran.fitzpatrick@mhdlaw.co.uk

 

 

 

 

 

As featured on BBC’s Antiques Road Trip 

Ramsay Cornish is Edinburgh’s busiest independent saleroom  

Buying and Selling at auction has never been easier.  

  

Weekly General Interiors and Collectables Auctions: to include Modern and Antique Furniture and Interiors items 
to suit every taste and budget. 

Regular Specialist Auctions: to include Fine Antiques, Paintings, Siilver, Jewellery, Militaria, Objets d’art etc. 

   

Please contact us to make an appointment for a free home visit or valuation 

 15Ͳ17 Jane Street Edinburgh 
info@ramsaycornish.com 

0131 553 7000 
www.ramsaycornish.com 

 
 
 

dŽŵ ^ĐŽƩ͕ ZƵƌĂů >ĂŶĚƐĐĂƉĞ͕ ƐŽůĚ ĨŽƌ άϭ͕ϭϬϬ 
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JUNE 
 
 3rd    9.30   am Family Service 
 11.00 am Morning Worship 
10th  11.00 am  Sunday Club Promotion Service 

 All Age Service 
17th  11.00 am Morning Worship 
24th    9.30 am Communion Service  
 11.00 am Communion Service 
26th    4.00pm  Service at Strachan House 
 
JULY 
 
  1st    9.30 am Family Service 
 11.00 am Morning Worship 
  8th    9.30 am Family Service 
 11.00 am Morning Worship 
22nd    9.30 am Family Service 
 11.00 am Morning Worship 
29th    9.30 am Family Service 
 11.00 am Morning Worship 
31st    4.00 pm Service at Strachan House 
 

AUGUST 
 
  5th  11.00 am Venture Week Service – All Age       
   Service 
12th    9.30 am Family Service 
 11.00 am Morning Worship 
19th    9.30 am Family Service 
 11.00 am Morning Worship 
26th    9.30 am Family Service 
 11.00 am Morning Worship 
28th    4.00 pm Service at Strachan House 

Church 

Diary 

BLACKHALL
34 Hillhouse Rd, EH4 2AG
(Jnc Telford Rd & Queensferry Rd) 
Manager Jim McLean 

0131 332 5959

MAIDENCRAIG
194 Queensferry Rd, EH4 2EN
(200 yards from Holiday Inn) 
Manager Billy Fyffe 

0131 343 3333

Ca
r S

ervices Discount Centres

autocare

www.farmerautocare.com

BETTER BY FAR FOR 
YOU AND YOUR CAR

AS YOUR LOCAL CAR SERVICES 
DISCOUNT CENTRE

WE GUARANTEE YOU THE 
 LOWEST PRICES IN TOWN...  

...FOR TYRES, BATTERIES 
AND CAR SERVICING 

 
 

 
 

 

  

  

 

 
 

 
 

 

  

  

 

 
 

 
 

 

  

  

 

 
 

 
 

 

  

  

 

.www merautocarefar

 
 

 
 

 

  

  

 

merautocare.com

W T Dunbar 
& Sons

Est. 1851

Funeral Directors & 
Monumental Masons

138 Queensferry Road

Edinburgh

EH4 2BG

Telephone:

0131 332 1917

Blackhall - 14 Telford Road, EH4 2BA - 0131 332 3609
Juniper Green Head Office - 589 Lanark Road, EH14 5DA - 0131 453 4535
Colinton - 7 Bridge Road, EH13 0LH - 0131 441 6500
Liberton - Kirkbrae House, 43A Lasswade Road, EH16 6TD - 0131 664 6745

Also incorporating
Bonnyrigg Funeral Directors - 60 High Street, EH19 2AB - 0131 654 1988

porteousfunerals.com

T&Cs apply. The welcome drink selected by the hotel and a choice 
is not offered. A non-alcoholic alternative will be available.

CELEBRATE 
WITH US

At Holiday Inn Edinburgh City West

The big birthday celebration, your engagement party, 
the annual charity dinner... whichever event you’re 

planning, why not celebrate with us?

Book before 1st August and enjoy 
a complimentary welcome drink 

for all your guests!

 events@hiedinburghcitywest.com
 0131 311 4903

BOOK YOUR EVENT TODAY!
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Prayer 
 Corner 
 
 

Hosea 14 v 9: If you are wise, you will know and understand 
what I mean.   I am the Lord and I lead you along the right 
path.  If you obey me we will walk together. 
Everyone has trouble persevering at one point or another.  It 
may be difficult to continue physically because your body 
needs sleep, healing or sustenance.  Or perhaps it is your spirit 
that is struggling with decision and worries that are too 
massive for you to handle.  You may feel yourself slipping 
from a successful course because you have exhausted all of 
your resources.  However, there is a course that will never fail 
to sustain you.  God fortifies and encourages us in many ways.  
It is God who arms me with strength and makes my way 
perfect (2 Samuel 22 v 33).  Allow yourself to be weak.  Let 
go of the fight and struggle so that God can be strong in you 
and for you to rely on.  Let Him be your never-failing source 
that leads and takes you through onto victory.  He will 
sufficiently supply what you lack and satisfy your deepest 
yearnings.  It is His desire to fill you with hope, knowing that 
you will have joy and peace.  He will surely satisfy your soul ! 
You open your hand and satisfy the desires of every living 
being.  The Lord is righteous in all his ways and loving 
towards all he has made. Psalm 145 v 16-17 
 
Dear God, I will open my hear to your lavish love.  Thank you 
for drawing me to yourself and for giving me a new beginning 
in Jesus.  Amen 
DM 

FLOWERS IN CHURCH JUNE 
 
This month the flowers will be donated as follows:- 
  
  3rd    Mrs Margaret. McArthur 
10th   Mrs Evelyn Watson 
17th Mrs Pat McLeod 
24th Miss Susan Scrimgeour 
 
Miss Pat Mcleod and Mrs Alison Hewat will be 
delivering the flowers. 
 
Violet Troup (Flower Convener) 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LEST WE FORGET 
This recently published book by Mary Morrison follows 
on from her previous one entitled BLACKHALL WAR 
MEMORIAL and attempts to identify the men from 
Blackhall who lost their lives in WW2. Their names are 
not on the War Memorial. The book is available, priced 
£3, from the Church office and from Blackhall Public 
Library. 
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FELLOWSHIP AFTERNOON GROUP 
 
Our programme has come to an end for the Summer. We 
will be back in September with a new syllabus. If you 
have an interesting subject you would like to present to 
us we would be happy to hear from you as soon as 
possible.  
 
This year we have had a demonstration of patchwork 
craft and talks about places as far away as Cambodia and 
Nazareth. We finished in April with a performance of 
Scottish tunes on accordion and electric guitar – a 
combination that worked well.  
 
Thanks to all our speakers and entertainers. 
We will be taking part in the usual rivalry at the Quiz 
Night on Tuesday 17th May. 
 
I would like to wish all our members an enjoyable time 
over the next few months. 
Fiona Drinnan 343 6762 
 

TUESDAY TOPICS 

  

We have enjoyed a very good year, particularly pleasing 
because this has been our 30th year. All meetings have 
been very well attended, with topics ranging from ‘The 
Secret Herb Garden’ to most recently ‘Travelling in 
China from Gansu to Beijing’. This year’s Charity was 
St. Columba’s Hospice, and over the year we raised 
£300 for their funds. An outing to the Edinburgh Gin 
Distillery for a guided tour, with tastings, completed the 
session. 
  
Very many thanks are due to the six members of the 
committee for their sterling service to Tuesday Topics 
and who are now standing down, in particular Diana 
Taylor, President for three years, Sheena Wilson, 
Secretary for three years, and Maggie Smith, Tea 
Convener for four years.  
  
The Office Bearers for 2018 – 2019 are 
Treasurer (continuing into her 5th year), Sheila 
Mackintosh, 
President, Eleanor Lowrie 
Secretary, Jacky Cowie 
Tea Convener, Lorna Fox 
  
The new session will start on 25 September in the Small 
Hall of Blackhall St Columba’s Church at 7.30. As 
always all ladies, visitors and any gentlemen who wish 
to attend will be very welcome. Details of our 
programme will be in the September issue of the 
Blackhall Bulletin, when further information can be 
obtained by phoning 332 1066.  
 Jacky Cowie 
 
 

At the time of writing, the Club is busy preparing for its 
Annual Art Exhibition; however, by the time you read this, the 
Exhibition will have finished.   
 
We hope that many of you will have had time to visit and 
view the work by our enthusiastic and talented members, and 
perhaps may have purchased a painting (or even two!) and/or 
some hand painted greeting cards.  Or you may have made a 
donation to our chosen charity this year, the Edinburgh and 
Lothian Branch of Down’s Syndrome Scotland.  Some of 
you may know that a group of parents and carers with their 
pre-schoool age children with Down’s Syndrome, meet 
regularly in the Church Hall.  We will be able to announce the 
amount that was presented to this charity in the next edition of 
the Blackhall Bulletin.  
 
Our Annual General Meeting took place on May 15th  and we 
“rest” over the summer.  The Club will restart on Monday and 
Tuesday mornings in September.  If any readers of the 
Blackhall Bulletin would like to join us - beginners or 
experienced artists - please contact our membership secretary 
Anne McLennan on 0131 336 4327 
 
 
 
 

                  
                                      

                                      

Meet the Team 
  

 Holiday Inn Edinburgh City West are hosting an 
evening for our locals to come along and meet the 

new management team. 
  

Join us for complimentary drinks and small tasting 
plates from our new menu. 

  
Sign up on the night for our loyalty card which 

gives 20% off food and beverage purchased in the 
hotel. 

  
5th July at 6pm Holiday Inn Edinburgh City 

West 
  

Please RSVP by 29th June by contacting the team 
on events@hiedinburghcitywest.com or call 0131 

311 4903 



- 8 -

WATCH COMMITTEE 
This year the WATCH Committee are supporting Alzheimer Scotland based at The Prentice Centre at Granton Mains 
Avenue, Edinburgh EH4. (Scottish Charity no. SC022315) 

They provide a service for individuals who have had a diagnosis for dementia and their families and carers. They offer 
information and advice, family outreach support, carer support and education, day centre opportunities, befriending and 
community activities. 

The charity receives government and local authority funding but relies on the support of other organisations to continue 
its work. All we raise will be donated to the charity and it is expected that this will be used to provide training for 
volunteers. 

The Committee starts the fundraising with the Summer Coin Collection. Empty money bags can be picked up from the 
vestibule of the Church and the bags, duly filled, can be handed in at any service during July and August. 

We will be holding the Craft Coffee Morning on Saturday 13th October which provides an opportunity to view and 
purchase examples of craft work while enjoying a cup of coffee or tea with a scone or two. Our main event will be the 
popular Christmas Fair on Saturday 1st December at 2 pm – a planning meeting for all involved in the organisation of this 
event will be held on Monday 10th September at 7.30 pm. More details about the Coffee Morning and the Christmas Fair 
will be published in forthcoming editions of the Kirk News and the Blackhall Bulletin. 

Dates for your diary 

• Christmas Fair Planning Meeting for Organisation representatives only on Monday 10th September at 7.30 pm 
in the Small  Hall 

• Craft Coffee Morning on Saturday 13th October from 10 am to 12 noon 
• Christmas Fair on Saturday 1st December at 2 pm 

The WATCH Committee very much appreciates the magnificent support given by the Blackhall St Columba’s 
congregation and the local community over the last 26 years, raising over £250,000 and we hope that you will continue to 
support us this year.  

George Millar  WATCH Committee Convener 
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Blackhall Community Trust Update 

 
Our next public meeting is on Tuesday 5th June at 7.30pm in the Small Hall of Blackhall St Columba’s 
Church.  Everyone is very welcome. 
 
Thank you very much to residents who took part in our public consultation on five possible site options for a 
new Ravelston Park Pavilion.  We were really pleased with the interest and expressions of support we received 
at our public meetings and exhibitions as well as through our online survey.   
 
Overall, consultees preferred Option 4, a location close to the existing building which would provide enough 
space for a community hub and a fit-for-purpose home for Blackhall Nursery. This location would also enable 
Blackhall Nursery to continue to operate during construction. The findings are currently being collated and will 
form a detailed options appraisal.  Our business plan will then be developed based on the final option.  Of 
course, planning permission has yet to be sought and this will provide another opportunity for local people to 
share their views.  More information on our next steps will be available at our public meeting on Tuesday 5th 

June. 
 
Blackhall Community Trust membership has increased dramatically during the consultation –  thank you for 
this demonstration of your support.  Our next newsletter will include the membership form again so please 
consider joining us. 
 
Blackhall Community Trust (BCT) continues to organise a number of activities. The Book Club meets in 
Ravelston Park Pavilion on the first Thursday of every month.  The BCT walking group now goes on monthly 
walks.  Our next coffee morning at Cloudberry for those who are new to the area or who would like to feel 
more connected to the community is on Thursday 28 June 10-11.30am.   
 
Blackhall Community Trust: Join our email/mail list or follow us on Facebook or Twitter.  @blackhallct  

 @BlackhallCT  Email us: blackhallcommunitytrust@gmail.com  Visit: 
www.blackhallcommunitytrust.org.uk 
Write to us: c/o Blackhall Nursery, Ravelston Park Pavilion, Craigcrook Rd Edinburgh EH4 3RU. 
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CAMEO Club 
(Come And Meet Each Other) 

 

Cameo had a change of venue for our Easter outing.  Members were taken in cars to the Capital Hotel on Clermiston 
Road where we enjoyed coffee and warm pastries.  A very successful outing with about 35 members, drivers and helpers 
present ......the staff were very pleasant and helpful. 
 
Our summer outing on Friday 25th May was again to Petttycur Bay Hotel, Kinghorn.  We always enjoy our two-course 
lunch there and the beautiful views across the bay. 
 
If you would like to come along to Cameo once a fortnight for coffee, pancakes etc and entertainment (not forgetting a 
good blether) then please get in touch with either Margaret or Fiona.  Transport can be arranged. 
 
Margaret Brown 332 5957 
Fiona Drinnan 343 6762 

Strachan House Care Home 
is a wonderful place – 

with amazing residents, 
not to mention our

dedicated staff and
inspiring volunteers. 

Amazing people
...deserve amazing care

Call: 0131 341 4830

Call us or pop in anytime
for further information
or friendly advice.

www.barchester.com
93 Craigcrook Road, Midlothian, EH4 3PE

Nursing   •   Dementia   •   Respite

F_BAR_11873 Strachan House advert – The Blackhall Bulletin (church magazine) – 90x135mm V2.qxp_Layout 1  26/10/2017  16:41  Page 1

240 Queensferry Road
Blackhall, Edinburgh 
EH4 2BP
T 0131 332 0063

Improving your 
health & wellbeing
For safe and e�ective treatment of:
•	Hip, knee and joint problems
•	Migraine
•	Neck pain
•	Back pain
•	Shoulder, elbow, arm pain
•	Frozen shoulder

For an appointment or information,  
phone 0131 332 0063 or email  
reception@discover-chiropractic.co.uk

FREE spinal check for all children. Latest in digital assessment technology. 
Full family services. X-ray facilities on-site. Early & late appointments.  
Open Saturdays. Established 1996

Rebecca J Vickery & Ross M F McDonald  
Registered with the General Chiropractic Council  
Members of the Scottish Chiropractic Association

CAMEO Club 
(Come And Meet Each Other) 

 

Cameo had a change of venue for our Easter outing.  Members were taken in cars to the Capital Hotel on Clermiston 
Road where we enjoyed coffee and warm pastries.  A very successful outing with about 35 members, drivers and helpers 
present ......the staff were very pleasant and helpful. 
 
Our summer outing on Friday 25th May was again to Petttycur Bay Hotel, Kinghorn.  We always enjoy our two-course 
lunch there and the beautiful views across the bay. 
 
If you would like to come along to Cameo once a fortnight for coffee, pancakes etc and entertainment (not forgetting a 
good blether) then please get in touch with either Margaret or Fiona.  Transport can be arranged. 
 
Margaret Brown 332 5957 
Fiona Drinnan 343 6762 
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VENTURE WEEK 
 

HOLIDAY	CLUB	at	
BLACKHALL	

ST	COLUMBA'S	CHURCH	
Scottish	Charity	No	SCO08756 

 
	

Monday	30th	July	to	Friday	3rd	August	2018	
From	10:00	to	12	noon	

For	children	of	Primary	1-7	age	
Cost:	Donations	welcome	

	
JOIN	IN	THE	FUN	AND	MAKE	NEW	FRIENDS,	LEARN	ABOUT	CHARACTERS	FROM	THE	BIBLE,	SING	

SOME	SONGS,	TAKE	PART	IN	CRAFT	ACTIVITIES,	PLAY	GAMES	AND	MUCH	MORE!	
	

To	register	for	this	Christian	Holiday	Club,	complete	the	Application	form	and	return	by	27th	JULY	
to	the	Church	Office,	Columba	Road.	Please	note	that	your	child	may	be	included	in	a	group	
photograph	unless	you	instruct	otherwise.	There	is	no	entrance	fee	for	this	holiday	club. 

 
…............................................................................................................................................................	

	
APPLICATION	FORM	FOR	VENTURE	WEEK	HOLIDAY	CLUB	
	
CHILD'S	NAME	................................................................	
	
ADDRESS	….........................................................................................	
	
TEL	NO.	…......................................	DAY	TEL.NO	…...............................................	
	
DATE	OF	BIRTH	….......................................	
	
PRIMARY	CLASS	CHILD	GOING	INTO	IN	AUG	2018	….........................	
	
MEDICAL	CONDITIONS	(e.g.	asthma)	…........................................................................	
	
…..........................................................................................................................................	
	
MY	CHILD	MAY	BE	INCLUDED	IN	A	GROUP	PHOTOGRAPH		 	 Yes/No	
	
PARENT/GUARDIAN	SIGNATURE	…...........................................................	
	
SECURITY	NOTE:	PLEASE	NOTE	THAT	PARENTS/GUARDIANS	WILL	BE	ASKED	TO	SIGN	THEIR	CHILDREN	IN	
AND	OUT	EACH	DAY.	
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Blackhall Guiding 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
In March Blackhall Brownies and Guides had a 
fantastic weekend away to Dalguise. It may have been 
snowing and cold but many girls gained a new found 
confidence, made new friends and conquered their 
fears. The girls enjoyed taking part in many activities 
in the daytime which included abseiling, climbing, 
survivor, archery, fencing, Jacob’s ladder, challenge 
course and vertical challenge. In the evening they 
enjoyed being detectives in a real life game of Cluedo 
and singing songs and eating smores around a warm 
campfire.  
 

Nicole (202 and 202B Brownie Leader)  
 

Volunteers are needed to help at 
Rainbow, Brownie and Guide units at 
Blackhall St.Columba’s 

 
What do we want from you? 
• Able to spare 1-2 hours a week during term time. 
• Willing to complete a DBS check (paid for by Girlguiding) 
• Enthusiasm for volunteering with children  
 
What’s in it for you? 
• Great CV experience and potential for references 
• Opportunities to complete qualifications including first aid 
• Opportunities to go on trips and try new things 
• A chance to meet new people 
• Guaranteed fun every week! 
 

Contact blackhallguiding@gmail.com for 
more information 
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 THE 23RD SCOUT GROUP NEEDS YOUR HELP! 
This is an appeal to all parents, grandparents, friends, neighbours and colleagues to step forward and volunteer 
to become a leader or a helper with the 23rd Craigalmond Scout Group. 
 
No experience is necessary, as we shall teach you how to have fun and enjoy working with young people.  
Some initial training is essential but you can do most of the learning on the job!  Some Beaver Leaders are 
leaving this summer, so it is imperative that we find replacements before then to ensure the continuation of the 
Beaver Colonies. If there are no volunteers, it will mean the closure of the Monday Colony, as the remaining 
leaders cannot function on their own. All the boys and girls enjoying the Scouting experience will be left high 
and dry.  Sadly all the local Colonies in Craigalmond District are full to capacity so there are no spaces to offer 
our Beavers. 
 
The Scout Troop is a big priority. Once we appoint a Scout Leader we have been promised assistance for a 
while from other groups in the District. Already we have Cubs marking time waiting to be the first Scouts under 
the new leadership. Exciting times for a new Troop, a challenge for a renewed Scout team.  
 
I appreciate that life moves very fast these days and everyone has their own priorities but perhaps some of you 
reading this will remember the great times you had as a Scout or a Guide and decide that you could give 
something back to help the struggling 23rd. Surely no one wants to stand by and see the decline of the Group.  
Age is no barrier - take it from one whose Scouting career started at the 23rd in 1963! 
 
Please come forward. Your skills are needed. 
 
Diane Ross 
Acting Group Scout Leader, Deputy District Commissioner 
diane.ross@blueyonder.co.uk 

Live life with dignity and respect

www.eidyncare.co.uk
Email: info@eidyncare.co.uk

Tel: 0131 285 1221

Managed and owned by a Registered Nurse 
with over 10 years’ experience.

Experienced Caregivers
Hourly Care
Ongoing training
Care Inspectorate Approved
Assistance with Washing & Dressing
Medicine Prompt
Meal Preparation
Fully insured
Palliative Care

Eidyn Care is a unique service which provides 
advanced care in the comfort of your own home.

		

 
K.ELECTRICS is a small family run business which has been trading 

for 32 years.  Specialising in house and flat re-wiring.  We are only 
too happy to quote for additional sockets, extra lights, outside 
security lights, attic, cupboard and basement lighting and instant 
electric showers or any of your electrical requirements.All estimates 
are free of charge and without obligation. 

 
UPGRADED AND REPLACEMENT FUSE  BOARDS 

Does your fuseboard comply with current regulations ? 
(17th Edition BS7671) 

Is it fitted with circuit breakers and 
does it have RCD Protection ? 

 
For your peace of mind we are fully insured and a select registered 
company. 

 
RAPID RESPONSE 24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE 

Blown Fuse – No Electricity 
 

0131-336 3533 07831 607535 
Visit our website at kelectrics@sky.com 

K. ELECTRICS 
ELECTRICIANS 
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BLACKHALL PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

Primary 3R 
 
 
 

 
We have been learning about Charles Rennie Mackintosh.  He was born in Glasgow in 1868.  He 
was inspired by nature and all the things around him.  He was famous for his roses.  We drew his 
roses.   To draw the roses, we drew a circle by drawing round a cup and we followed the curve of 
the circle to make bendy lines inside the outside circle. We made the curves until they got smaller 
into the centre.  Then we drew straight lines to make the stem.  Finally, we coloured in the rose in all 
different shades of pink, purple, red and green for the centre.  We went round all of the lines in 
black felt-tip pen and we added our own design with rectangles and thorns to the outside.  After 
that, we got to write our names in Charles Rennie Mackintosh writing.  We enjoyed doing it, even 
though it was very hard.  Lots of us thought we couldn’t do it, because it was too tricky, but then we 
kept going until we could do it and we never gave up! 

Here is some of our artwork 
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BLACKHALL PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Primary 7 

 
P7 STEM Trip 

 
On Thursday 1st February 2018 the P7 classes from Blackhall 
and Clermiston went to Edinburgh College to learn more 
about STEM.  STEM stands for Science, Technology, 
Engineering and Maths.  We were split into groups to do 
different activities. For Science we did an egg drop.  This was 
when we had straws and balloons, just straws or just balloons. 
We used these items to make a secure basket that was attached 
by a mini parachute so that it could fly down without 
breaking.  This was really fun, especially when the egg 
smashed. (It was not a real egg!)  For Technology we used 
sensors that are used in cars to detect how much petrol is 
being poured into the car.  We used water as petrol.  For 
Engineering we constructed bridges using card.  When we had 
finished we put small 50g weights on them.  For Maths we did 
different activities such as: sums, estimating, co-ordinates and 
much more.  The last activity we did was a mix of everything 
that we had done.  The Bloodhound Car Challenge!  Many 
people have heard of the Bloodhound SSE trying to break the 
land speed record.  Our speeds were ranging from 42 mph to 
86 mph! We cut and shaped our models using a hot wire. (A 
professional did this). Once we had finished, wheels were 
added and a small rocket so that they could be raced. 
We had so much fun at Edinburgh College and learned loads. 
 
Adriana and Claudia 

 

THE MOSQUE 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On Tuesday the 30th January we went to Blackhall Mosque.  
When we got there we took our shoes off and put them on a 
shelf.  We sat down and got shown a presentation about Islam 
and the events they have in the Mosque.  We went to the main 
hall where we sat on comfy carpets which have lines that 
make sure the Muslims pray towards the Kaba in Mecca.  At 
the end we dressed up and asked questions, we also had 
refreshments. We had so much fun as everyone was so kind. 
Many thanks to everyone for making us so welcome. 
 
Sienna and Emily 
 

WARDIE CROSS COUNTRY RACE  

 
 
On the 5th February a selected group of children from P6 and P7 went to Wardie playing fields to compete in the 
annual cross-country race. 
 
Despite it being very muddy and wet everyone finished the race with a score that they were proud of. 
 
Euan and Klara from P7A thought this year’s cross country race at Wardie was much harder than last year’s and a lot 
of people had improved their running skills. 
 
Approximately one hundred people ran in each race and a large amount of Edinburgh Schools took part.  If you came 
in the top five, you received a medal.   
 
Aillish Young got 1st place in her race and Calum Barlow got 4th place in his race! 
 
Euan and Klara. 
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BLACKHALL NURSERY NEWS 
  SUMMER TERM 
	

	

Blackhall	Nursery	is	situated	within	the	wonderful	nature	resource	of	Ravelston	Park	and	Woods.		At	Blackhall	Nursery,	
we	put	the	children	at	the	heart	of	everything	we	do.		We	provide	a	safe,	healthy	and	happy	environment	where	children	
grow	and	develop	through	play	and	active	learning.	
	
Summer	term	is	always	a	very	busy	time	in	Nursery	and	so	far	the	children	have	had	thoroughly	enjoyable	outings	to	
Gorgie	City	Farm	where	they	met	the	goats,	piglets,	sheep	and	cows,	as	well	as	the	tortoise	and	bearded	dragon!		Thanks	
to	the	funding	we	received	from	the	Blackhall	Children’s	Sports	Committee,	we	have	been	able	to	provide	the	children	
with	Tennis	&	Ball	Skills	lessons	which	helped	greatly	in	developing	their	balance	and	eye-hand	coordination	as	well	as	
allowing	them	to	practise	their	throwing	and	catching	skills.		The	summer	term	brings	more	opportunities	for	our	
‘Tuesday	Trot’	around	Ravelston	Park	which	helps	towards	promoting	a	healthy	and	active	lifestyle.		The	children	have	
been	eager	to	continue	with	the	Tuesday	Trot	in	all	weathers	throughout	the	Winter	months	and	they	are	now	managing	
to	complete	many	laps	of	the	Park	–	Bravo!					
	
Our	health	promotion	will	continue	throughout	June	as	the	Blue,	Yellow,	Green	and	Red	Teams	compete	against	each	
other	at	the	Nursery	Sports	Day,	followed	by	a	cuppa	for	adults	and	an	ice	cream	cone	for	the	children.		By	the	end	of	
term,	the	children’s	excitement	will	reach	new	heights	as	they	take	part	in	different	sports	activities,	such	as	football,	
dancing,	judo,	Enjoy-a-Ball	and	parachute	games	during	our	Health	Fortnight.		By	then	we	will	all	be	ready	for	the	
summer	holidays!				
	
Blackhall	Nursery	is	a	registered	Scottish	charity	working	in	partnership	with	the	City	of	Edinburgh	Council.	We	offer	
places	in	morning	and	afternoon	classes,	providing	sessions	of	3	hours	10	minutes	for	3-5	year	olds	during	term	time.		
We	are	a	feeder	nursery	for	Blackhall	Primary	School	and	all	places	are	free	and	funded	by	the	City	of	Edinburgh	
Council.		We	are	currently	in	discussions	with	the	City	of	Edinburgh	Council	regarding	being	part	of	a	pilot	scheme	to	
deliver	1140	hours	of	free	early	learning	and	childcare	(up	to	six	hours	a	day,	term	time	only)	from	August	2018.		The	
nature	of	this	pilot	scheme	means	that	the	Nursery	will	only	be	able	to	offer	these	extended	hours	to	a	small	number	of	
children.			
	
You	can	place	your	child’s	name	on	the	Nursery	waiting	list	from	their	2nd	birthday	by	downloading	an	application	form	at	
www.blackhallnursery.co.uk	or	by	contacting	the	Nursery	for	an	application	form	on	0131	332	8296.	
 
 

All year round living… glass rooms and log cabins 

brucecollie.com

Scottish Dealer  
 Glass Rooms & Awnings

Bespoke Glass Rooms with remote 
controlled retractable roofs

Versatile Custom Made 
Log Cabins
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Calling for new Committee Members 
to the Blackhall Children’s Sports Committee 

 
We’ve had a great year at the Blackhall Children’s Sports Committee. Our two main fundraising events, Wine 
Night (11th Nov) and Quiz Night (3rd March) were a great success.  Both were a sell out and raised more money 
than ever before to fund the BCSC Annual Sports Day (2nd June) and our Sports Awards for individuals and 
groups in Blackhall. We also held the Family Fun Day (3rd Feb) and the Family Cycle Run (13th May), which 
were great fun family events for the community. 
 
The Blackhall Children’s Sports Committee (BCSC) has been in existence for over 100 years. It was formed in 
1909 as a voluntary, non-profit, organisation with the aim of promoting and organising children’s sports and 
activities in our own community. In 2017, the BCSC awarded almost £6,000 in sports funding to the 
community. Now in 2018 it’s just as relevant to the community as it was then, encouraging grassroots activity 
in sports and helping our community stay fit and healthy. Children who benefit from the awards range from 
toddlers right up to senior school level.  
 
All these events wouldn’t happen if it wasn’t for our fantastic Committee, this year chaired by the enthusiastic 
Diane McLachlan. The Committee is made up of 16 volunteers, usually, but not exclusively, parents of children 
in Blackhall. Tenure on the Committee is for 2 years. The first year is spent shadowing and learning the ropes, 
then in the second year you take on a role to help the events and awards happen. It’s very rewarding and you 
get to know some great people. There’s a lot of fun on the way and we all muck in for the benefit of the 
community. 
 
We are now looking for 8 new members this year starting in August 2018. If you’re interested just get in touch 
through our Facebook page @BlackhallChildrenSC and Twitter account @blackhall_csc	or just speak to one of 
the Committee members if you know us, a list is on our website http://www.activeblackhall.com/bcsc/.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                            Taking a breather during Wine Night 

Behind the scenes at Quiz Night this year 
 
Thank you to all our Committee members for your time and enthusiasm. Without you it all wouldn’t have 
happened. Have a great summer and we look forward to lots more fun events and awards in 2018/19. 
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CRAIGLEITH PROBUS 
 
 
 

The members of Craigleith Probus are now relaxing in their gardens after a most enjoyable winter session. Our 
last activity was an outing to Royal ‘Dick' Vet at Easter Bush where we had an excellent guided tour as well as 
talk. Several of us were confused why it is called the ‘Dick’ Vet, and we are all wiser now, having learnt that 
this was because it was established by William Dick in the early 1800s. (Now that's an ideal question for a 'pub' 
quiz!). 
 
Our meetings start again on October 3rd when Eric Melvin will be telling us all about the infamous Burke & 
Hare.  This is followed on October 17th with a talk on 'Famous Brewers of Scotland' given by John Martin. 
Over the winter months we have a varied programme including talks on subjects such as ancient gravestones, 
can potatoes feed the world? and John Le Carré.  
 
We meet in Blackhall Bowling Club on the first and third Wednesday of the month at 10am for coffee or tea 
plus biscuits with a talk for 45 minutes or so starting at 10.30am. There is always an open door to any retired or 
semi-retired gentleman and with membership only £25 you will find it an ideal way to spend those dreich 
Wednesday mornings. 
 
If you would like any more information please just email me, johnmaclennanuk@googlemail.com, or the club 
infocpc21@gmail.com.   
 
 
 

 
 

BLACKHALL LADIES PROBUS CLUB 
 
 

In October, our first talk of the 2017/18 session was given by one of our own members, Helen Ross. In her talk, 
which was both amusing and touching, Helen gave us a rare insight into her career as the first lady Procurator 
Fiscal. At the next meeting in November, Annie King outlined the work of the Teapot Trust which helps 
children in hospital to relax in clinical surroundings by providing materials and support to participate in art 
work. While giving our pre-Christmas talk in December on the work of Faberge, Deonaid Wilson managed to 
create a most beautifully decorated egg. This and all the other examples of her work left us amazed at her skill.  
 
On 11th January, Dr Eric Graham gave us a talk and slide show of the smacks that sailed from Leith and their 
importance in both trade and travel from the East coast of Scotland. A week later we enjoyed our annual post-
Christmas lunch at the Bruntsfield Links Golf Club. February brought us a most amusing talk by Sandra 
Thomson on her years and experience in the Jute trade. Our last talk of the session was given in March by the 
Reverend (Lt Col) Benjamin Abeledo on his time as an army chaplain in Afghanistan.  
 
If you are interested in the Blackhall Ladies PROBUS Club, please contact the Membership Secretary at 2 
Groathill Gardens East, Edinburgh EH4 2LT.  The next session will begin on Thursday 11th October 2018. 
Christine Proudfoot 
 
Membership Secretary, Blackhall Ladies PROBUS Club 
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Blackhall Horticultural Society 

 
The summer months are when the 'horti' members relax in their gardens, and ensure that greater Blackhall is 
kept green and colourful. However it would fair to say time is also spent visiting other gardens locally and 
further afield. One of the enjoyable local garden openings is in Trinity, and is organised by Wardie Parish 
Church; being close to the Botanics one can guarantee at least one of the gardens being opened belongs to a 
Garden staff member thus ample free advice available. The dates for 2018 are Saturday 9th and Sunday 10th 
June, but for more information please look at http://www.wardie.org.uk/activities-events/the-wardie-
year/open-gardens.  
 
What to grow each year is tricky as one can never guess what the summer or winter weather will be like. Are 
you aware that there are now more vegetable seeds sold than flower seeds? Growing vegetables is always fun 

and there are numerous varieties of decorative vegetables as well as those we 
grow for consumption. Consider the puckered leaves of Parsley Moss Curled. 
Parsley is an easy herb to grow and as well as its attractive leaf structure it has the 
benefit of being used widely in the kitchen and as a medicinal herb for various 
conditions such as osteoporosis and rheumatoid arthritis. Parsley also 
strengthens the immune system and can give relief to indigestion.   Another 
vegetable with attractive foliage is Swiss Chard; its thick stalks can be yellow, 
red or green. The health benefits of Swiss 
Chard include its high fibre content as well as 

its high levels of magnesium, iron and potassium.  The leaves can be 
blanched, steamed or stir-fried; the stalks are great on pizza and in soups, 
sauces and stews. Chop and mix Swiss chard leaves and stems with early 
spring greens for a simple salad.  This season I am growing a dwarf French 
bean called Purple Teepee, and although the main feature is the culinary use 
of the purple pods, which are held well above the leaves, I chose it because of 
its decorative value.  
 
At time of writing our programme of talks for 2018-19 has not been finalised although our first meeting of the 
autumn to spring will be a social get together on Monday 10th September and our meetings continue monthly on 
the second Monday of the month until May. 
 
For more information please email blackhall.horti@gmail.com  
or myself johnmaclennanuk@googlemail.com 
   
John MacLennan : Hon President  
 
   

Dwarf French bean 

Parsley Moss Curled 
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St Columba’s Scottish Country Dance Club 
 
Our end of term party held on Thursday 12th April was a great success, with around 35 members and guests.  Thank you 
to all our members for providing, as usual, a delicious supper. 
 
Our class has had a successful year thanks to Elizabeth Stuart guiding us through the dances both old and new and 
looking after our finances.  Have a well-deserved break, Elizabeth! 
 
We will hope to start up again in September.  In the meantime, we wish all our members and enjoyable summer. 
 
Margaret Brown 
332 5957 
	

BLACKHALL
34 Hillhouse Rd, EH4 2AG

(Jnc Telford Rd & Queensferry Rd)  

0131 332 5959

  MAIDENCRAIG
194 Queensferry Rd, EH4 2BN
(200 yards from Holiday Inn)  

0131 343 3333
www.farmerautocare.com

THE BEST TYRE  
DEALS IN EDINBURGH  

ARE AT YOUR LOCAL   
FARMER AUTOCARE

TYRES • SERVICING • BRAKES • BATTERIES • EXHAUSTS • MOT •  WHEEL ALIGNMENT
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Knit and Natter 
 
We are nearly at the end of another year of Knit and 
Natter and again have been busy with making a variety 
of knitted articles and doing lots of nattering.  Of course 
there has to be coffee and biscuits to sustain us each 
Monday evening while we live up to our name! 
 
In June we will deliver the blankets to Fresh Start and 
the baby and toddler knits – jumpers, cardigans, 
toys,blankets, hats and mitts – to the Early Years Centres 
in South Queensferry and The Fort. 
 
We are very sorry to have lost Nan Robertson from our 
number after her recent death. We will miss her cheery 
company, not to mention her constant supply of knitted 
squares.  
 
If you would like to join us on Monday evenings we 
would be delighted to have you along. Please don’t think 
your knitting won’t be good enough,all are welcome. We 
continue until June 25th and will resume in September , 
date as yet to be confirmed. 
 
Details from:  Lilian Cockburn 
stcknitnnatter@gmail.com 
 

 
 

Fairtrade Stall 
 

We run all year round. Our next stall is on 10th  June. 
During the summer when there are two services (one at 
9.30am and one at 11am) we run the stall between the 
services.  
Please do support us. Remember that orders can always 
be given if you have a look through the catalogues 
(always available). 
 
If you think you would like to join  the team and assist 
on a stall just ask for more information when the next 
stall is on. 
elspethwilliamson@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Midweek Services 
 
We stop for the summer after Wed 2nd May and will 
restart in mid September.  
 
We meet fortnightly from September to May for a short 
service followed by a lunch of homemade soup, tray 
bakes and coffee or tea. Altogether a very relaxed 
sociable get together. If you have not been why not come 
along in September and see what you think. Watch this 
space for more information. 
 
A huge thank-you to all who have helped in any way. 
We have great teams of soup makers who also serve and 
clear up. In addition there are one or two people willing 
to make extra soup when necessary. We have had an 
interesting selection of speakers all of whom give us 
food for thought. It had been good that the numbers 
attending have increased so that we have to set up six 
tables. There is always room for more attendees so keep 
this in mind – there is no age limit. Lifts can be arranged. 
 
The new rota of helpers will be prepared over the 
summer so if you think you could help us by serving on 
one of the teams please do get in touch. We are losing a 
number of soup makers who have been involved since 
the services began and who feel it is time to hang up 
their ladles –quite rightly so. Please ask for more info 
from  
Anne Burton and Elspeth Williamson or contact the 
Church Office (332 4431) and Julie will put you in 
touch with one of us. 
  

 
 

Knit and Natter 
 
We are nearly at the end of another year of Knit and 
Natter and again have been busy with making a variety 
of knitted articles and doing lots of nattering.  Of course 
there has to be coffee and biscuits to sustain us each 
Monday evening while we live up to our name! 
 
In June we will deliver the blankets to Fresh Start and 
the baby and toddler knits – jumpers, cardigans, 
toys,blankets, hats and mitts – to the Early Years Centres 
in South Queensferry and The Fort. 
 
We are very sorry to have lost Nan Robertson from our 
number after her recent death. We will miss her cheery 
company, not to mention her constant supply of knitted 
squares.  
 
If you would like to join us on Monday evenings we 
would be delighted to have you along. Please don’t think 
your knitting won’t be good enough,all are welcome. We 
continue until June 25th and will resume in September , 
date as yet to be confirmed. 
 
Details from:  Lilian Cockburn 
stcknitnnatter@gmail.com 
 

 
 

Fairtrade Stall 
 

We run all year round. Our next stall is on 10th  June. 
During the summer when there are two services (one at 
9.30am and one at 11am) we run the stall between the 
services.  
Please do support us. Remember that orders can always 
be given if you have a look through the catalogues 
(always available). 
 
If you think you would like to join  the team and assist 
on a stall just ask for more information when the next 
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Sundays at BStC’s 
 
All Year 
 
10-10.30   Prayers in the Small Hall 
 
September to June 
 
9.30 am  Family services 1st Sunday of most months 

11.00am  Morning Worship (except Remembrance Sunday 
10.50am) 

Tea, coffee and juice served after 11.00 am service  -            
All Welcome 

10.00 am  Open Door (11-14 years) 
  Marie Abeledo 
 
10.50 am  Sunday Club (3 – 10 years) 
  Lorna Rogers 332 4431 
 
10.50 am  Creché (under 3 years)  
  Alison Torrance 312 6421 
 
July and August 
 
9.30  am Family Services every week 
11.00am Morning Worship 
 
Communion Sundays 
 
9.30 am and 11.00am on the last Sunday of February, June 
and October 
 
An informal celebration of the Lord’s Supper shall be held on 
the last Sunday of January, March, April, May, July, August, 
September, November and December. 
 
Minister’s Vestry Hours 
 
Wednesday 10.00 – 12 noon 
 
Midweek Services/Lunch 
 
Alternate Wednesdays at 12 noon  Ann Burton 539 5879 
 
Uniformed Organisations 
 
Rainbows Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday 
Brownies Tuesday & Wednesday 
Guides  Tuesday (Seniors) & Friday 
There is a waiting list for all of the above contact 
 Blackhallguiding@gmail.com 
Beavers  Monday & Friday 
Cubs  Monday 
Explorer Scouts Monday 
 
Graham Scrimgeour 
leaders@pinkpantherexplorers.org.uk 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Club and Group Contacts 
 

Art Club     Anne McLennan 
Monday 9.45am/Tuesday 10.am                   336 4327 
Badminton Club           Linda Finnie 
Various                 lindafinnie@hotmail.co.uk 
Cameo Club     Margaret Brown 
Friday (alt) 10.15 am                    332 5957 
Children’s Dance Classes            Edinburgh Dance Academy 
Thursday pm/Sat am                 337 3402 
Curry Club (Men)                Michael Cockburn 
As arranged                   332 4841 
Fellowship Group                     Fiona Drinnan 
Tuesday as arranged 2.15pm                                       343 6762 
Floral Art Club           Violet Troup 
2nd Friday monthly 2pm                    539 6173 
Horticultural Society                     Lorna Sinclair 
2nd Monday (monthly) 7.45pm                          07880 605 914 
Jubilo         Jubilo Secretary 
Sunday 7.30pm                  info@jubilo.org.uk 
Junior Singers       Amy Donaldson 
Thursday 3.30 pm             dnldsnia@yahoo.co.uk 
Knit and Natter Group                Lilian Cockburn 332 4841 
Monday 7.30 pm      stcknitnnatter@gmail.com 
North West Heritage         Charlotte Cowe 
Monthly – day and location vary                                 336 2494 
Pilates             Diane Sidey 339 7548 
Thursday am/pm                 diane@sideys-pilates.co.uk 
Playgroup                 Sarah Adam 07999 514 809 
Mon-Fri 9am – 12 noon    Blackhallplaygroup@hotmail.co.uk 
Praise Band      Amy Donaldson 
Sunday Family services at 9.30 am       dnldsnia@yahoo.co.uk 
Scottish Country Dancing     Margaret Brown 
Thursday 7.30pm                   332 5957 
Sing Aloud Praise Group   Marge Whiteside 
As arranged                 332 6744 
Tap Classes            Jane Marryat 
Wednesday 7pm                  312 7048 
Toddler Group 
Tues 9.30 am      blackhalltoddlers@yahooo.co.uk 
Tuesday Topics          Sheena Wilson 
Tuesdays (alt) 7.30pm                   332 4078 
Yoga                 Esme Lopez 07800 850 307 
Monday 9.45am        esme@yogawithesme.com 
Zumba                 Gabi Brown 07720 
867 472 
Tues 8pm/ Sat 10am     gabi@zumbaedinburgh-gabi.com 
 

 
 

	
Minister	

Rev	Benjamin	J	A	Abeledo	
	

Pastoral	Assistant	
Rev	Gordon	Farquharson	

	
Session	Clerk	
Mr	Eddie	Thorne	

	
Organist	and	Director	of	Music	

Mr	Donald	Cameron	
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DEADLINES 
Kirk News –     Blackhall Bulletin-  Advertising Enquiries 

  Sunday  1st July         Sunday 30th July 
  Please send all items to the Editor,         Please send all items to the Editor,         Enquiries regarding advertising 
  Christine Denham, c/o Church Office        Barbara Wilson, c/o Church Office        should be sent to Kay Rich, 
  (Home tel: 336 5943) or e-mail:         (Home tel: 312 6035) or e-mail              8 Queen’s Ave Sth.  
		kirknews@blackhallstcolumba.org.uk        bulletin@blackhallstcolumba.org.uk       Home tel: 332 8502 
 

    Blackhall St Columba’s Church of Scotland, Edinburgh 
      Scottish Registered Charity No SC008756 

 
      Minister     Session Clerk    Church Secretary 
      Rev Benjamin J.A. Abeledo   Eddie Thorn    Ms Julie Nicol 
      5 Blinkbonny Crescent    158 Craigleith Road   in Church Office from 
      Edinburgh EH4 3NB    Edinburgh EH4 2EQ   Mon-Fri 10.00-12.30p.m.  
      Telephone 315 2019    Telephone 332 5702   Tel/fax 332 4431 
  

READING THE BULLETIN 
FOR THE FIRST  TIME? 

	
Blackhall	St.	Columba’s	Church	also	produces	a		
pack	with	useful	information	about	the	area	-	
doctors,	schools,	churches,	youth	organisations,	
sporting	facilities	etc.	
If	you	would	like	a	pack	please	contact	the	church	
office	either	by	telephoning	0131	332	4431	or		
e-mail	secretary@blackhallstcolumba.org.uk		
	
	

 

Visit our website at  
www.blackhallstcolumba.org.uk 
 

 
             @BStCC_EH 
 

 




